

D'EYNCOURT

PRIMARY SCHOOL



At D'Eyncourt, we aim to be our BEST-

<u>Class Dojo</u>



The winning classes last week were: 1/2PM and 5/6H

The winning classes this week are: 1/2PM and 5/6P

Well done everyone!

Attendance

The winning classes last week were 1/2PM with 98.3%

The winning classes this week are 5/6H with 98.3%

Well done to these classes!

Celebrating Success Outside of School

Katrina, Sehajveer, Sehaj, Ekamdeep, Naveen, Myles, Noah F, Francesca-Swimming

Evie J, Katrina - Tae Kwon Do

Amelia - Beaudesert outdoor award

Nevaeh M - Sprint race

Myles - Kickboxing

The first weeks of October have been busy ones here in school! Last week, we were discussing all things space for World Space week - the children worked hard to produce some super pieces of work and learnt some fabulous space-related facts. This week, has been Mental Health Awareness week culminating today with our HelloYellow Rainbow Day - it was amazing when everybody came together on the field to create our wellbeing rainbow! See Class Dojo for pictures!

Our Wellbeing Ambassadors were announced in today's assembly. They are - Year 1/2 Arlon and Jensen R, Year 3/4 Orla and Freya and Year 5/6 Mya C and Evie J. These children will work with Mrs Claybrooke and Miss Ford to try to improve the wellbeing of everybody in school.

Earlier this week, KS2 enjoyed a wonderful performance of Beauty and the Beast from M and M productions - the children loved it! We are hoping to get the company back in school again for another performance this year.

We are really looking forward to the coming months as there are lots of events happening in school for you to get involved with. Next week, we have our Harvest Assembly for year 5/6 and we have Wear Red Day to show racism the red card! I cannot believe we are nearly at half term! Have a wonderful weekend!

Mrs D Darby, Headteacher

October 2022

Dates for your diary

19th - Year 6 SATs meeting for parents 3.30-4.30pm - see next page

20th - Year 5/6 Harvest Assembly 9.15am

20th -Reception 'Birthday Party' (more information to follow)

21st - Wear Red Day -Showing racism the red card

21st - Break up for half term

31st - Return to school

November 2022

4th - TTRS/Numbots Maths day

11th - Year 5/6 visit to local war memorial (more information to follow)

11th - Remembrance Afternoon (Art activities across the school)

14th - Odd Socks Day for Anti-Bullying week -children to wear odd socks

















D'Eyncourt Primary School Mullett Road, Wolverhampton, WV11 1DD Telephone: 01902 558778

> office@deyncourtprimary.com www.deyncourtprimary.org

> > Headteacher: Mrs. D Darby





<u>King's Banquet</u>

We had a wonderful time last week celebrating 'The King's Banquet'. The hall was decked out in Union Flags and a huge celebration was held. The children enjoyed their picnic lunch which included sandwiches, veggie rolls, cheese lattices and pizzas with jelly and ice-cream, shortbread or fruit for dessert. Thank you for your support with this!

<u>World Space Week</u>

Last week, all the children were working hard during their Science lessons for World Space Week'. Each phase had different topics to learn about. Reception were learning all about the Earth and what we can do to look after our planet. Year 1 and 2 learnt about our Solar System and finding out different facts about each planet. Year 3 and 4 created satellites and have been learning all about the James Webb telescope and finding out why it is beneficial. Finally, Year 5 and 6 learnt about the International Space Station and discussed the advantages and disadvantages of having the ISS.

The work the children have completed has been brilliant, and Miss Gill has created a whole school display. Well done to all the children for their hard work and to the staff for creating fantastic lessons for a very successful World Space Week!

<u>D'Eyncourt Christmas Fayre</u>

We are very excited to announce that this year marks the return of our D'Eyncourt Christmas Fayre on Thursday 1st December, from 3:30-5:30. We are really looking forward to welcoming our school community back into school.

Staff will be organising a range of activities and games but we need your help! Do you, or anyone you know run a small business that would like a stall at the fayre? Tables are available for the small fee of £12. If you require more space, you can purchase two tables for £20. Any profits that you make on the day are yours to keep.

We are also looking for some fantastic raffle prizes such as physical merchandise or vouchers for products and/or ser-

If you are interested, please contact either Myself, Mrs Claybrooke or Miss Ford for more information.



At D'Eyncourt, we aim to be our BEST.

Be Kind and Caring

Excel in Learning

Face of the learning Action of the cour BEST.

Record in Learning Action of the cour BEST. This week, KS2 were treated to a wonderful production of Beauty and the Beast by M and M productions. The children didn't know what to expect on Tuesday when they entered the hall. In front of them, a huge stage had been set and they experienced all the fun of the theatre. There were songs, dances and some wonderful acting but most of all was the sound of laughter. The children loved watching the show and enjoyed getting involved with the actions and shouting at the characters! Well done to Mr Hartley and Mr Taylor for showing their incredible dance skills during the performance. We hope we get the company to come back into school in the future.

<u> Hello Yellow - Mental Health Awareness week</u>

This week has been Mental Health Awareness week and in school we have been discussing how we can stay 'mentally healthy'. Online, we have also shared some tips and discussed the importance of talking and checking if people are ok.

Today, we celebrated HelloYellow day (slightly differently this year) with a wonderful splash of colour as the whole school came together to create a huge wellbeing rainbow! It was magnificent to see all of the children getting involved for such a worthy cause. Thank you for your support with this day.

<u>Year 6 Parents SATs Meeting</u>

On Wednesday 19th October 2022, Year 6 parents are invited to a Welcome to Year 6 SATs meeting at 3.30pm in the school hall. This is an opportunity for parents and carers to find out about the SATs tests that the year 6 children will sit in May 2023. Staff will be available if you have any questions about the tests.

Secondary School Admissions

Don't forget, the deadline for secondary school admissions is 31st October 2022 If you require further details please visit www.wolverhampton.gov.uk/admissions

Reading for Pleasure Books

Over the last week, the children should have chosen one of our new 'Reading for Pleasure' books. We have invested heavily in reading and it is wonderful to see so many exciting new books in school. These books can be changed weekly or children can have them longer if they wish. We hope you enjoy looking at the books with your child.